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HIGHTERS HEATH COMMUNITY SCHOOL
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Autumn Term
2023 - 2024


Class information





P.E days:  Monday and Wednesday





P.E kit: all children should change into t-shirt and shorts / jogging bottoms and trainers or pumps. All jewellery must be removed before the lesson commences and long hair should be tied back.





Library Day:  Monday





The children will not be allowed to borrow a new book unless they return the one previously loaned.





Reading books: are to be brought into school every day. Due to the high cost of books, if a reading or library book is lost or damaged then it will have to be paid for.





Homework: Homework will be set every Friday and will reflect the work that has been taught during the day. Reading is a priority and children are encouraged to read their reading books every day.





All money sent into class should be in an envelope, clearly named with the child’s class.





In the interests of the children’s safety, jewellery is not to be worn at any time.































































































Welcome back!





Class Teacher – Mrs Wright


Teaching Assistant – Mrs Sidwell-Brittle





Welcome back. How quickly the summer has gone! Already we are straight into a very busy term, and Year 1 have plenty of wonderful work to look forward to! (








Our topics this term.


Our theme this half term is Houses and Homes. We will be looking into different houses and homes throughout time and how they have changed/how they are different around the world.   


In Art, we will be focusing on spirals and incorporating patterns into drawings of houses.


In D&T, we will learn about creating free standing structures and we will be doing this by building a house.  























How can you help at home?


Talking about different topics studied in class.


Going to the library.


Reading with your child daily and, most importantly, talking about what has been read, checking your child’s understanding.


Practising pre-cursive handwriting at home, practise makes perfect!


When your child has homework, encourage them to complete it and hand it in on time.


Some good websites will encourage your child to find things out and improve their ICT skills, eg. 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.phonicsplay.co.uk" �www.phonicsplay.co.uk� and �HYPERLINK "http://www.ruthmiskin.com"�www.ruthmiskin.com� 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.youtube.com" �www.youtube.com� (specifically alphablocks for phonics and numberblocks for maths)


� HYPERLINK "http://www.topmarks.co.uk" �www.topmarks.co.uk� (A range of engaging maths games)








Maths:


This term, we will be learning about place value (within 10), this includes: counting backwards and forwards, representing and ordering numbers and understanding more and fewer. We will also look at addition and subtraction (within 10), this includes: number bonds to 5 and 10, addition and subtraction problems and fact families. We will explore some geometry (the names and properties of 2D and 3D shapes). 





English:


This term, we will begin our learning journey by looking at the story “Owl Babies”, we will start to look at how stories are structured so that we can begin to plan and write our own. We will focus on applying our phonic knowledge and skills as the route to decode word, responding with the correct sound to graphemes (letters or groups of letters), naming the letters of the alphabet in order, begin to form lower-case letters in the correct direction using pre-cursive handwriting, starting and finishing in the right place and saying out loud what they are going to write about. 





Science:


In science this term, we will explore different materials and investigate their properties and why they are used! We will investigate and do tests so that we can talk about the suitability of materials and why they are used in everyday life!





RE / PD:


This term in RE we will be learning about the different events, faiths, celebrations around the world, and how they look forward to the future. We will begin by learning about Christianity and then delve into other beliefs and religions.


In PD we will be learning about the different types of families and how it feels to be a part of a family and how it feels to be important to them. We will also be learning about relationships, and we will engage in discussions about our bodies and what makes us special as people. 




















Trips and Visits.





Thursday 26th October – Visit to the Black Country Museum 








